Schedule 1 to the Minutes of the Development Permit Panel Meeting held on Wednesday, November 30, 2010.

Yih-Shin Hsu & Shu-Chen Chen Hsu 8875 Heather St. Richmond, B.C. November 29, 2011

Dear Sir and Madam.

My name is Yih-Shin Hsu and I am the resident of 8875 Heather Street Richmond. My family and I moved into this quiet and beautiful residential area in May 2011. We are slowly getting use to our new home and the surroundings but I was troubled when my neighbors told me about the possibility of a Child Care facility being build two houses down from us. I was unable to attend the previous council meeting in person but from what I heard from my son and neighbors; our general consensus was to oppose such facility from being built. My neighbors presented their concerns to the city coucils in the last meeting. I was given a copy of my neighbor's report and I agreed with each and every reason they have stated to oppose a two-storey child care facility from being install into our quiet neighborhood. I would like to emphasize that the width of Heather Street does not allow for smooth passing of two regular-size sedan vehicles. The deep ditches along the side of Heather Street would pose as a great danger for any pedestrian let along children. There are no sufficient parking spaces for the proposed facility. Lastly, the noise level of a busy child-care facility would inevitable affect the quiet tranquillity our neighborhood currently enjoy. A petition was signed by every household in our area to oppose the permit for child-care facility. I sincerely wish the coucils would take our neighborhood's concerns into account and respect our wishes to keep our residential neighborhood from a commercially-run child-care facility.

sincerely, Yih-Shin Hsu

Shu-Chen Chen Hsu

